Saugus Board of Selectmen

December 6, 2007



The Saugus Board of Selectmen met on December 6, 2007 at 6:00 PM in the Town Hall 1st floor conference room, 298 Central Street. Present were: Selectmen Stephen Castinetti, Stephen Horlick, Peter Rossetti Jr., and the Chairman Donald Wong. Mr. Rossetti arrived at 6:15 PM. Mr. Kelleher was not present.
Interviews:
Cemetery Commission

William Howell, 51 Serino Way.

Interviews:
Affordable Housing Trust Board of Trustees

Janet Leuci, 35 Wilbur Ave.

Dennis Robitaille, 29 Elmwood Ave.

Thomas Traverse, 46 Auburn St.


All applicants were interviewed and answered all questions put to them by members of the Board.


Asked to have positions readvertised and posted for meeting at end of January 2008. Schedule appointments for February 2008. Mention at Board meeting looking for additional applicants.


Mr. Castinetti moved to adjourn.
Meeting adjourned at 6:40 PM.

Meeting with Police Chief

Present: Chairman Castinetti, Mr. Horlick, Mr. Rossetti, Police Chief MacKay, Chris Stevens, Donald Wong citizen, and Mike Gaffney. Mr. Kelleher arrived at 7:15 PM.

Discussion: Trend with liquor establishment due to actions in other communities closing establishments and changing hours of operation in surrounding towns are changing and putting pressure on Saugus Police Dept. Need for more cruisers. 

Oasis:
Large private party 11/18/07 & 11/16/07. New business operating in violation of 
license last drink at 1:30. No incidents since that time. Cautioned during liquor 
inspection to be vigilant with liquor procedures.
Mr. Horlick moved to send a formal letter from the Board reminding owner of liquor rules and regulations in Saugus and they are requested to conform to rules including acknowledging them, also mention issue with table removal. No issues with security plans or recommendations for changes in present security. Chair Castinetti seconds. Vote:
JIN:
Concerns of police dept. – cars in lot – late at night inspection – no violation of 
2:00 AM license or 1:30 serving. Patrons slow leaving. Complaints from 
neighbors. New manager is Henry Wong. No incidents since that time. Security 
staff was a concern of the Board and Police Chief, 16 people armed with firearms. 
Board can discuss security plans including details of training.

Mr. Kelleher moved the Board send letter of understanding about armed security at location. Board is not in support of armed security. Now have assured Board of positive changes in business plan at our meeting when you were confirmed as manager. We wish you to confirm in writing your actions relative to security issues. Chair Castinetti seconds. Vote: 4-0.
Melrose Fish & Game, Cheever Avenue – assaulted patron at club. Officers treated many 
vehicles at private club 250-300 people at event. Very crowded. No manager 
present. Drinking outside in parking lot. Concern about firearms at location. Fire 
Chief and Police Chief to do license inspection.

Mr. Kelleher moved to send letter to applicant to clarify who runs club and what are procedures. Ask them to come into Board meeting. Mr. Choates on January 8 relative to incident of 11/22/07 on Board and police concerns. Mr. Rossetti seconds.


Mr. Rossetti moved to adjourn. Mr. Horlick seconds. Vote:

Meeting adjourned at 7:49 PM.

Peter Rossetti Jr.
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